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Day-Month from 1st October

Newton Toney Groundwater Level
2024-25

2024-25

2023-24

2022-23

2021-22

Flow

Sumps on (approx)

Bourne flows above dashed line

Groundwater Report 02-Dec-2024
The Bourne started flowing at the ford on 27th November. The second half of November was 
much wetter (including storm Bert) and total rainfall for the month was 108mm (100% LTA).The 
groundwater level has continued to rise and is now 2'9" (0.84m) below. Groundwater levels at the 
3 nearby monitoring stations have all risen slowly since the last report but all remain in the normal 
range. Water may may be starting to appear in sumps but the groundwater has some way to go 
(about 2 feet) before they may need switching on. Rainfall: the Met Office sources I use have 
become unreliable (eg neither Boscombe Down nor Larkhill have provided rainfall data since last 
year). At the suggestion of David Oxenham I have changed to using South Tidworth  (an EA 
Hydrology Station). This has rainfall records going back to 2000. It turns out that this autumn was 
the wettest recorded (at 160% LTA - compared with just over 150% in 2000 and 2002 and 143% 
in 2023. Because of the amount of rain we've had, understandably the EA issued a groundwater 
flood alert last Thursday. However there is currently no evidence of rapid increases in levels and 
the surge from storm Bert should have worked through by now. 
Next report due: w/b 09-Dec-2024

Please refer to: 

http://www.newton-toney-village.org.uk/ 

for the latest groundwater report


